
 

 

In our third newsletter, we are coming upon Palm Sunday. What a wonderful time that was for Jesus! It was always a joyous 

celebration at Shawnee Presbyterian Church, waving our palms during the service and remembering what it would have been 

like to see the streets crowded with people paying homage to our Savior! Since we will not be having palms to wave this year, I 

have included the instructions of how to make your palm into a cross. I always loved doing this when teaching Sunday School 

and thought it might bring you a bit of happiness. Plus, I’m sure we’re all looking for things to do with our children during this 

time! I have included it at the end of the newsletter and if you do not have a palm tree growing in your yard, I’m sure you can 

use construction paper. 

 

I hope that you are doing well and that you are keeping the faith! I don’t have a lot to report on this week. I hope that you were 

able to tune into Rev. Rhonda Kruse’s message last Sunday. I really enjoyed it! If you had trouble getting onto Facebook Live, 

you should be able to still see the video on Facebook. The audio was also downloaded to our radio station.  From now on, the 

regular times to listen will be Sunday at 2pm and 7pm and Wednesday at 7pm. You should also have received the transcript of 

her service via your email. Rev. Tom Bartha will be our leader this week and next, and I am looking forward to listening to his 

message. 

 

This is a reminder to keep sending in your “lily” money. As I mentioned, the first Sunday back we will be celebrating Easter. So, 

we will be keeping the checks and information from those of you who sent them in early and will hopefully get in many more 

before we have our Easter service. We will still have an insert with “in honor of” and “in memory of”, so you can use the same 

order form. The mailing address of the church is PO Box 145 Shawnee on Delaware, Pa. 18356. I’ll continue to remind you of this 

in the weeks to come. 

 



Just as an FYI…the Easter Egg hunt and the Easter Sunrise breakfast have both been canceled. 

With many businesses being forced to closed, some of you may find yourselves in rough financial situations. There are ways in 

which we might be of help. Remember that the food bank is still operational. If you know of someone who needs help with 

groceries, contact Ginny Sodano. Her phone number is 570-476-9393 and her email address is gsodano@ptd.net. Or contact 

someone you feel comfortable talking with. We may be able to help, but won’t know unless you ask.  

 

As I had mentioned before, giving will be slow since we will not be “in church”. Unfortunately, we still have bills to pay and 

would appreciate it if you could consider thinking of a different way to support our ministry. We are in the process of setting up 

an online giving program. We will keep you posted. Until then, please consider mailing in your offerings to the church. You can 

do that on a regular basis or whenever you feel you can spare something. We know that this is a rough financial time for many 

of you, so we understand if you cannot help at this time.  

 

If you are in need of prayers for yourself or a friend, please let us know. Just because we are not meeting in person doesn’t mean 

we can’t pray for each other. The church and everyone in it are in my prayers every night. Please keep contacting members and 

friends. Don’t assume someone else is doing it and if someone gets two phones calls, so much the better! 

 

If there is something that you would like to see in this newsletter or something you would like to talk about, remember that just 

because we are not “in Church” doesn’t mean that we are not communicating with each other. Please contact me or any other 

Session or Deacon member. I have included their emails and phone numbers below. 

 

Continue to stay safe and healthy! Continue to wash your hands, continue not to touch your face and keep that 6 foot distance! 

 

In His name, 

Barb Dickinson 
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DEACONS: 

Chris McDannell 516-946-8933  theboysmum@yahoo.com 

Diane Bowman 570-460-3337 dbow@ptd.net 

Steve Clemmons 570-856-0050 jsc1941@hotmail.com 

Nancy Fish  570-977-3874 nafish@ptd.net 

Debby Mays  570-234-0505 mays901@comcast.net 

Connie Meyer  570-534-7995 connie2@ptd.net 

Sharon Murphy 703-338-6964 tmurphy2357@gmail.com 

Stefan Poci  908-405-5081 stefpoci@yahoo.com 

Ginny Sodano  570-476-9393 gsodano@ptd.net 

 

SESSION: 

Barb Dickinson 570-460-5754 barb514@ptd.net 

Vince DellaFera 609-203-0258 vindelf@gmail.com 

Pete Ferguson  570-424-1100 pferg@ptd.net 

Linda Jennings 570-807-5585 ljenn@ptd.net 

Cathy Klingler 570-369-6038 klinglerc@gmail.com 

Kevin Mays  215-479-8315  mays901@comcast.net 

Karl McDannell 516-359-8614  karlmcdannell@hotmail.com 

Michelle Siptroth 570-242-3586 mmsiptroth@gmail.com 

Gail Scott  570-234-0239 gscottinnkeeper@yahoo.com 
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